
Changes to DMV registration 
 
Effective immediately, the Pyeongtaek Department of Motor Vehicles 
(DMV) has directed that all SOFA personnel, who purchase a vehicle 
from a non-SOFA entity, i.e., an off-post car dealer or local national, 
must register that vehicle at the DMV Office, located in downtown 
Pyeongtaek. 
 
This is to insure that all Korean taxes are being collected on the 
transaction. 
 
To obtain a strip map, with directions to the Pyeongtaek DMV Office, 
visit the Pass and ID Office, located in Maude Hall (Bldg. 6400, in Room 
G101), formerly known as the One Stop, or online, on the DES page of 
the USAG Humphreys webpage 
https://home.army.mil/humphreys/index.php/about/Garrison/DES , or 
by searching for the Pyeongtaek DMV in Waze. It is 11.6km 
(approximately 7 miles) from Camp Humphreys. 
 
Vehicles can be deregistered at the on-post Pyeongtaek DMV 
substation, which is co-located with the Pass and ID Office, as long as 
they are being sold to other SOFA members or being shipped out of 
Korea. 
 
Additionally, all trucks, vans and mini-vans, regardless of size or 
whether they are shipped in, must be registered at the same downtown 
Pyeongtaek DMV Office. This is due to special license plate 
requirements, which will be issued only at this DMV office. Trucks, vans, 
and mini-vans can be deregistered at the on-post Pyeongtaek DMV 
substation, as long as they are being sold to other SOFA members or 
being shipped out of Korea. 
 

https://home.army.mil/humphreys/index.php/about/Garrison/DES


Finally, only sedans and SUVs can be both registered and deregistered 
at the on-post Pyeongtaek DMV substation. This includes SOFA 
member-to-SOFA member transactions and vehicles that are being 
shipped in or out of Korea. 
 
POC for more information is the U.S. Army Garrison Humphreys Pass & 
ID Office, at 757-4000 or 0503-357-4000.     
   
 


